Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Opticianry
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Opticianry has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Vincent Cottone on October 28, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 50, No. 218, of the November 6, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board regarding petitioner’s particular employment as an optician regarding the dispensing of lenses, spectacles, and eyeglasses through an online system. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on December 6, 2024, via video conference. The Board’s Order filed on December 12, 2024, the Board determined that a declaratory statement is not the appropriate means to determine whether the business policies and practices of petitioner’s employer (i.e. Wal-Mart) violate Florida law or regulations, and whether such policies and practices would subject petitioner to discipline by the Board.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Executive Director, Board of Opticianry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258.
